

# **COUNCIL MEETING HIGHLIGHTS**

**JULY 24, 2018** 



# Message from the Registrar

Hi Everyone;

I trust you are all enjoying the summer thus far! I am sending along this message to provide a brief synopsis of some of the items that were covered at the recent Council meeting on Friday June 22<sup>nd</sup>, 2018. If you missed it, you can access the meeting agenda and package HERE.

# **Council Votes to Approve Amendments to By-law Article 33.06 - Additional Information**

You will have seen this item earlier as there was a stakeholder consultation on the proposed changes. Most of the changes in information that is required on the public register come about as a result of Bill 87 – the Protecting Patients Act. You can review the summary of changes **HERE**.

#### **Standards of Practice:**

#### **Advertising**

Council considered the stakeholder consultation report for amendments to Standard Statement #3 of the Standard of Practice: Advertising to allow for complimentary consultations. Council directed College staff to draft a definition for the term "consultation" which will be considered at the next meeting. The current version of the Standard remains in force until otherwise directed by Council.

#### Regulations

Council considered the stakeholder consultation report for amendments to the Registration Regulation. Council also considered amendments to the Professional Misconduct Regulation. College staff are working closely and diligently with Policy Analysts at the Ministry of Health & Long-Term Care on moving these regulations, along with the Quality Assurance Regulation, through the approval matrix. Members of the profession and other stakeholder groups will be consulted along the way.

#### **Retired Status**

The results of the stakeholder consultation report for the Standard of Practice: Restricted Titles and Professional Designations were considered by Council.

There were several comments in the consultation referring to the need for a "retired" or "life member" status for a denturist who is no longer engaged in clinical practice. The College drafted an amendment to the By-laws that provided for a retired status. Council adopted this proposed amendment for stakeholder consultation.

#### Click here to view the proposed amendments and provide your feedback

I trust this provides you with an idea of some of Council's current work. Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Best wishes for the rest of the summer!

Dr. Glenn Pettifer Registrar and CEO

# Reminders

3 Year CPD Cycle Deadline: April 14, 2019

### **Sign Up Now!**

**Summer 2018 Webinars** 

Peer Circles Pilot Session #2 Saturday August 18, 2018

## **Open Consultations**

Amendment to the College By-laws: Retired Status

#### Stay Informed

Next Council Meeting – September 14, 2018

Infection Prevention & Control Resources from Public Health Ontario

Do you practise denturism through a health profession corporation? If so, you must have a Certificate of Authorization – Learn More!

Click Here to Access the Member Portal





# **Questions?**

If you have any questions or comments, please contact Jennifer Slabodkin at <u>jslabodkin@denturists-cdo.com</u> or at 416-925-6331 ext. 224.